Dear Family,

Our Wolfensberger Family Association is indeed a family, full of multitudes of people all over the earth.  It is amazing to imagine the grand scale of descendants, whose very existence began with those early ancestors who lived in Bauma area, near the Zurichsee (Lake Zurich).  Some of our family members may have originated in other areas of Europe, however, we need more research.

We owe a great debt of gratitude to those descendants in the last few generations who have kept and preserved, searched and discovered the family legends, pedigrees, stories, and vital records.  Some say it only takes one family member in a generation to discover a family’s roots.  However, Wolfensberger Family descendants include many, many researchers who have spent countless hours (and years) finding and recording stories and data about the lives and generations of this family.  

We plan to honor these Wolfensberger Family Genealogists this year, and we need your help.  

(Please let us know who your “Wolfensberger Family” genealogist is or was.

We will need a short paragraph telling us about them, and what they did.

Those we already are aware of:  Jacob Alfred Wolfensberger (Switzerland), Paul Wolfensberger (Switzerland), Myrtle Braun (Wolfensberger), Raymond Bell (Wolfensberger/Esminger), William Murlin Creasy (Sparger), James Bingman Sparger, Vendrell Spargur. 

See contact information, below.  Be sure to let us know how to contact you with any questions.
When we met as a Board of Directors in January, we made special mention of appreciation to our immediate Past President, Robert Joseph (Bob) Wolfenbarger, of New Jersey.  We want to extend our appreciation to him, for the dedication he has had for so many years to the WFA, as our original newsletter editor, and first Vice President, and then as President of WFA.  Through the prompting of Myrtle Braun, a long time Wolfensberger family genealogist, he was able to help “discover’ the family roots, in Switzerland, through a series of providential events.  He has helped bring WFA to our Swiss relatives, and will continue to do so.  He facilitated Larry Jones' long time dream of dedicating a memorial at the Castle site on “The Wolfensberg”, working with Max Wolfensberger and Heini Wolfensberger of Switzerland.  We express our thanks for all he has accomplished, and to those who assisted him.

Also, William (Bill) Spargur of Palmdale, CA has served for several years as our WFA Secretary, and we wish to express our heartfelt gratitude for his many hours of service.  Bill will remain on the Board of Directors, and will be working on the WFA Family Stories project, and it is our hope that each family will submit their “story” to this great Wolfensberger family history.

We express appreciation to the 2004 WFA board members, and to those who have accepted new positions as officers, particularly Buzz Evans, Vice President, Newsletter Editor, and Al Creasy, Treasurer and Membership, and David Wolfersberger, Secretary.  Thank you, also, to W. Frank Wolfenbarger as Financial Advisor, and Kevin Marsh as Webmaster.  It takes many hands to run an association, and we acknowledge with gratitude all those who assist.    

(Please let us know if and when and where you are planning a reunion for 2004.

We look forward to a great year.

Myrna Bingham Liddell

President

Contact information:  myrnabl@whidbey.com  or 360-321-4971 or 2747 Parkwood Dr., Langley, WA 98260

